

April 2022

Dear Friends,

I read this verse recently during our staff devotions at the Home Office. Know therefore that the Lord thy God, he is God, the faithful God, which keepeth covenant and mercy with them that love him and keep his commandments to a thousand generations; Deuteronomy 7:9. It is a great blessing to know that we are serving the one true God, the faithful God, the God who is merciful. I do not know about you; but I need His mercy, and I am so thankful for it. However, since we are serving the one true God, we have a great responsibility to share that with the world around us. The world has so many gods that they look to, but none of their gods can do for them what our God can do for us. Blessed be the name of the Lord!

We have been busy during the first quarter of the year. We have done several projects to help the missionaries of MWBM. We are also close to wrapping up the second semester of videos for the Macedonia Institute of World Evangelism. We believe with all our hearts this will be a great resource for years to come to help train and equip missionaries for the mission field.

We have also been diligently planning and preparing for a busy summer schedule here at the Home Office. We praise the Lord for the opportunity to invest in young people. We plan events and pray that God would use these events to speak to someone's heart about surrendering their lives to the mission field. We need labourers. On Saturday, April 23, we will be blessed to once again host the Georgia Youth Fellowship Spring Rally. We host this rally every year. If you would like more information or would like to be a part of the Georgia Youth Fellowship, let me know and I will put you in contact with them.

We are also blessed to be hosting our second annual Reach the World
Youth Conference on Saturday, June 18. We had a great conference last year, and
we are trusting the Lord for greater things this year. Seating is limited, so if you are interested please register soon. You can

A World Evangelism Focused Youth Conference

June 18, 2022



find more information on our website at www.mwbm.org. The week after the Youth Conference we will be hosting our annual Orientation. This is always a busy week for the office staff but a wonderful week of encouraging and edifying one another as we labour together to reach the world with the Gospel.

On a family note, in May our oldest son Seth will be graduating high school. Please pray for him in the days ahead as he attends Bible college and seeks the Lord's will for his life. He is planning to major in Pastoral Ministries. We are proud of the young man he is becoming, and we know that God has great things in store for him. It is amazing how quickly they grow up. Ethan will be completing the ninth grade this year, and Ashlyn will be finishing the fifth grade.

As always, thank you for your faithful prayers and support. It truly is our privilege to partner with you to reach the world with the Gospel.

Serving Him with gladness, Travis, Wendy, Seth, Ethan, & Ashlyn Campbell